Faculty Senate Meeting 11/08/11

I: Roll Call: Present

Katherine Schmidt, Jason Waite, Bob Hautala, Amanda Smith, Tracy Smiles, Maria Dantas-Whitney, Erin Passehl, Keven Malkewitz, Dana Ulveland, Scot Morse, Ike Nail, Cornelia Paraskevas, Bryan Dutton, Kristin Latham, David Foster, Terry Gingerich, Mark Henkels, Kathy Farrell, Marshall Guthrie, 

II. Call for Corrections to Minutes

No corrections to minutes.
Action: Minutes approved.

III. President’s Reports

Gavin Keulks, Faculty Senate – 
Executive Committee met and decided to cancel the October 25th Senate meeting due to insufficient number of business items. FEC also took 8 independent actions, approving everything in the Portal that only needed miniscule changes, such as a credit change or title change or description change.  These approvals included changes to ED 333, 342, MUS 430, 530, 360W, 361,362 and 366. FEC also approved 800 level courses including ED 820, 821, 822, 824, 825, 826. These courses do not factor under a degree plan but are required by TSPC and ODE.

There was one item that did not make today’s agenda because FEC was concerned about it’s rational and timing. Instead, the individual was invited to make an informational presentation. They have accepted and will be presenting at a later Senate meeting.

Three FEC members (four Senate members) are on SPOC, the Strategic Priorities and Options Committee. When they have specific items that need to be disseminated to larger audiences, they will be brought in front of Senate. SPOC needs to make recommendations by December 12th. Will be a lengthy process. If anyone has any questions please ask.

Mark Weiss, Western Oregon University – 
A Finance Information Committee meeting will be held November 18th. It is open to all faculty and students that are interested. Fiscal matters of the university will be discussed at the meeting.

OUS will not be appealing the recent firearms ruling that campuses cannot ban students from carry weapons if they have conceal and carry permits.

Some very positive developments:  WOU has had a lot of media coverage due to visits by Vicente Fox and Governor Barbara Roberts, the recent 2.3 million dollar grant and the football team playing for conference championships on Saturday.  Presidents of both Chemeketa and OHSU visited WOU campus to observe all that we are successfully doing.



Marshall Guthrie, Staff Senate – 
The second newsletter for the year has been sent out. Also wants to thank everyone for their recommendations for staff recognition. Four faculty were recognized in the newsletter.
A Staff Senate meeting will not be held this month. Instead, are encouraging everyone to attend the Finance Information Committee meeting. A town hall meeting is being held tonight (11/8) at 6: 30 p.m. at the Civic Center in Independence. It will focus on the federal budget.

Jonathan Farmer, ASWOU – 
Not present.

Kent Neely, Provosts’ Council – 
The Provost Council met October 27th and discussed two main issues; enrollment trends and a commission alignment process. 

The first came up because enrollment has begun to level off in most Oregon schools. Only University of Oregon and Oregon State had significant increases in freshman enrollment. Others had slight increases. It is not known why this leveling off happened but everyone is interested in finding out. 

The second came up because of the long-term goals concerning 40:40:20. The goal is that 40% of Oregon’s population will have at least a bachelor’s degree. Another 40% will have at least an associate’s degree and another 20% will have at least a high school diploma. This is a very ambitious goal because of the amount of people it would be affecting. In order to accomplish this goal, something called DQP (Degree Qualifications Profile) is being investigated. DQP would create a standard for each degree. It would make known what a graduate with an Associate’s of Arts degree is expected to know, as well as a graduate with a Bachelor’s or a Master’s degree, etc. It would bring standardization to the U.S. and allow an employer to be aware of what their potential employee “knows.” Because Oregon, as a system, is ahead of most states in regards to collaboration, it is seen as a leader. The DQP in Oregon would be to do what the Lumina foundation calls “fine-tuning what is really working.” It is not quite understood how this process will work. It is expected to be a long process, taking about ten years.

Question raised about why Oregon cannot do “their own thing” and create an organic way of approaching the standardization process. Are they looking at leveraging?
Answer: This is very political. Essentially, if you have the money you can do a lot of things. However, do not panic. Encourages everyone to go to the Lumina foundations website and read about DQP.

Question raised about the effects of standardization. Has seen what standardized tests have done to students K-12. Is not comfortable by being driven by a goal instead of the students in the classroom. Also wondering where this extra money is coming from. Will this put an even bigger burden on the students to carry the debt? 
Answer: Provosts had many of the same concerns after returning from the 40:40:20 symposium. Are all good questions to raise.

IV. Old Business

None. 

V. New Business

Program Change: Exercise Science Internship Proposal –
Proposing to add PE 419 – Internship in Exercise Science in the place of PE 499. An exit survey conducted within the first two graduating classes in this recently designed major expressed a great desire for hands on practical experience. 

Question raised about if PE 419 is a required course.
Answer: Yes.

Question raised about what PE 499 was.
Answer: It was the Capstone course. 

Question raised about when the internship would have to be completed.
Answer: It would have to be completed during their last term before graduating. It would be offered every term, meaning that if a student was to graduate after Fall term, the course could be taken Fall term. 

Question raised about if a faculty member would be in charge of finding sites for internships or if the student would be responsible for their own.
Answer: A search has been granted to find an adjunct professor who would take care of this process.

Will be first item of new business November 22nd.

VI. Interinstitutional faculty senate report

Special thanks to Ike Nail for volunteering to be the new IFS representative. He is joining Joel Alexander, not replacing him. 

VII. Committee Review

None.


VIII. Informational Presentations

Service Learning and Career Development
SLCD is hoping to get more students engaged in their program, earlier and more often. They offer service learning, which promotes learning through active participation, providing an opportunity to put student skills to work. Some programs offered include:
· Alternative break
· SEEK
· SIS
· Volunteer days
· Career counseling
· On-campus, off-campus, part-time, full-time, work-study jobs, internships
· Wolflink - SLCD website with tons of resources (for students, employers, faculty, parents)
· Individual and group advising
Currently, SLCD is reaching about 20% of students. This is most likely due to student initiative. Want this percentage to be much higher and one solution is to come to the students instead of waiting for the students to come to them. In order to do this, SLCD could come into the classroom and make presentations when faculty are absent due to conferences, travel, etc. This would be an alternative to canceling class.

Question raised about who seeks who for internships on the SLCD website. 
Answer: Faculty come to them with internships that are posted on Wolflink for the students to see. Employers also do the same. 

Question raised about when Grad School Week is.
Answer: It was last week but it is never too late. Tell students to come to SLCD office and they will go over applications, etc.

IX. Meeting Adjourned
